I HE Monday, December 1, 1986
Week 10 of Fall Term

FAREWELL - William A. "Bill" Berry, vice president for administrative
services since 1980 at LCC, has resigned effective December 31 to accept

a similar position in St. Peters, Missouri. Berry said the opportunity

to help start the new St. Charles County Community College in suburban
west St. Louis "is something I always wanted to do." As business manager,
he is among the first employees to be hired by the new college. It's

also an opportunity to return to the midwest," Berry said. His roots and
family are there and he worked earlier at Johnson County Community College
at Overland, Park, Kansas, and at the University of Missouri at Kansas City.

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

President Turner said a temporary successor to Berry will be announced
soon. A national search for a permanent administrative services vice
president is planned.

"T am sad to see Bill Berry leave," said Turner, "but I am satisfied that
he cannot be persuaded to stay, considering the opportunity he sees in the
new position." President Turner called Berry "one of the top college
business officers in the country. He has contributed enormously to LCC
over the last six years. "

TURKEY TROT UPDATE - Another Turkey Trot is history. The 1986 road race
had a new twist for this Thanksgiving season. Outright winners for a man
and woman were also awarded turkeys, besides the usual predicted time
winners. This year's "trott had 24 participants.

Winners in the Staff Division predicted time were Harland Yriarte, PE/
Athletics, and Marilyn Rholl, Business. Student predicted time winners

were Mury Ostrander and Greg VanderBoom. Outright winners were two students:
Cheri Wiley and Douglas Adkins. Bob Foster, Intramural/Rec Sports

WINNER - The winner of last Wednesday's Christmas Party Ticket drawing was
Dee Tipping, Student Services. Her prize is a lunch for two at the
Renaissance Room, where fine dining is the norm. The next and last drawing
will be on Friday, December 5, when I must advise the Red Lion of our
estimated reservation count and commit to the menu. Thanks to the

Renaissance Room for donating the certificate. Tom Birkenhead, Business,
et 2505
MARK YOUR CALENDAR! - The retirement party for Bill Mansell will be

December 5, 1986, 3:00 - 5:00 p.m. in the Board Room. Drop in and wish Bill
a long and happy retirement. Carol Beckley, Administrative Services,
Ehidies UL

BOOKSTORE NEWS - Last year the Giving Tree did so well, we want to do it
again. Bring gifts (wrapped and labeled) and food to leave in the barrels
in the Bookstore. After you drop things off, check with a cashier and £ill
out an entry form for two drawings to be held in December. More information
is posted at the Bookstore.

The Bookstore will be closed December 3, 1986 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
for staff inservice. April Carey, Bookstore, ext. 2256



ADS

WANTED: Cabin at Black Butte Ranch, to rent, from December 28th through
January 3rd. Need to sleep four adults. Please call Pat Williams at
exti27P 6 NorNA 35 =87 30

WANTED: Well-seasoned fir firewood. We would like it cut and delivered

to our home. Willing to pay or barter. Please call Pat Williams at
ext. 2226 oxr 485-3730.

COUPON SPECIALS - Remember there are still some coupon specials. From
December 1 through December 12 the coupons are good for 20% off of

Childrens Books, calendars and Christmas cards. April Carey, Bookstore,
ext. 2256

GREAT X-MAS GIFTS!! - Motobecane Grand Touring l0-speed bike, Rigida
French tires, 21", smokey metallic gray, suede racing seat with sheepskin
cover, fenders, lock and cable, touring bag. $175. Nishiki Marina,
12-speed, 17" bike, metallic blue, fenders, bike rack, lock and cable.
$170. Both bikes are in excellent condition. Please call Renee LoPilato
at ext. 2802, Monday through Wednesday, or 687-2421 after 6 p.m.

Yuletide Greetings

The first Christmas Card
was printed in 1843 by Job-
bins of Warwick Court, Lon-
don, at the request of Sir
' Henry Cole. The card,
| designed by John Horsley and
hand colored by a professional
colourer named Mason, was
issued in a quantity number-
ing about 1,000 and sold for
one shilling ($1) each.
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ENROLLMENT LEVELING OFF - This year the College expects to enroll some
30,000 different people in one or more classes: credit, noncredit or both.
That number of individuals will equate to an estimated 7750 FTE (full time
equivalents). Overall, our enrollment, like that of many community colleges,
has been declining over the past five years. In 1980-81 we served over :
9500 FTE students - over 36,000 different people. It now appears that we
have leveled off and can expect a more stable enrollment for the next few
years - probably growing at a two percent rate per year. - Jack Carter, Vice
President of Student Services

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

RECOGNITION - The office support staff of the Community Education and
Economic Development Division, awarded a plaque of recognition to Larry
Murray, Dean, in appreciation for his support and leadership. - Debbie
Powers, ABE

FREE CONCERT - The LCC Jazz Band and the Vocal Jazz Ensemble will give a
free concert at 8 pm Thursday, December 4, in the College's main theatre.
Ed McManus, principal hornist for the Eugene Svmphony and Oregon Mozart
Players, will direct the Jazz Band. Dan Sachs, a jazz recording artist and
LCC music instructor, will direct the Vocal Jazz Ensemble. For more
information, contact the LCC Performing Arts Department at 726-2209.

PHONE NEWS - The DTC no longer has a central switchboard. hen you dial
ext. 2900, as listed in the Directory, you will get Lynn Richmond. Please
call the DTC department or person directly and not by way of this extension.
- Lynn Richmond, Administrator, Evening and Weekend Program

CLOSED - The Bookstore will be closed today from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm for
staff inservice. - April Carey, Bookstore, ext. 2256

WOMEN'S YELLOW PAGES - Last year, a number of college services cooperated

to advertise in the Women's Yellow Pages, a directory of services of
particular interest to women. Departments that advertised last year or that
plan to advertise this year should call Jill Bradley in the Women's Center,
ext. 2352, by Friday, December 5.

FAREWELL FETE - Staff are invited to wish Bill Berry well at a farewell
party on Wednesday, December 17, 3 pm, in the northeast corner of the
cafeteria. Food, drink, and festivities are planned. Vice President Berry
leaves at the end of the month to become business manager at St. Charles
County Community College at St. Peters, Mo. He has been at LCC since April
1980. For more information, contact Larry Warford, ext. 2302.

MEXICAN FIESTA - A Mexican Fiesta and Christmas Buffet will be presented by
the Culinary, Food Service and Hospitality Program at LCC. The event is
scheduled for Thursday, December 11, from 5-7 pm and will be held on the
main floor of the Center Building. Traditional Christmas music and Mexican
Salsa will add spice to the occasion. Children are invited to take part in
the breaking of pinatas and everyone will enjoy the festive music of
Sandunga. Tickets are $8.50 per adult and $4.50 for children under 12. For
ticket information, call the Home Economics Department at 747-4501, ext.
2520.

ABUSED CHILDREN - Please help bring Christmas joy to the children of
Womenspace, a shelter house for abused women and children. Give a new gift,
or a used one in good condition, or money to buy a gift. Your generosity
will put a smile on these special children. Ages range from infants to 15.
Call Sue Thompson, Health and PE, at ext. 2271 or 2215 or 689-4487.

CHRISTMAS PARTY - On December 19, from 7:30 to 11:30 pm, at the Red Lion
Motor Inn, there will be lots of dancing and other fun. We'll have the
Emmett Williams group in our room for ballroom style dancing and across the
hall, in the cocktail lounge, the Human Equation is scheduled to perform
top 40's light to medium rock. Come on folks, please buy your tickets so
that I can commit on the food by December 5. Thanks -Tom Birkenhead, ext.
2220



COMPUTER EXPLORATIONS - The Business Department's second
exploratory training session will be this Friday, December 5, from
2 to 5 pm. Look at dBaseIII, Harvard Project Manager and Money
Management. Please bring two double-side, double-density disks.

There are no fees. For information, please call the Business

. Department at ext. 2221.

MASS - Mass will be conducted by Father Dieringer in room 205 of the PE
Building on Monday, December 8. For info, call Marna Crawford, Campus

Ministry, ext. 2814

—ADS-

FOR SALE - Gentle Hereford cow with

7 month old heifer calf - $450. Bred

Hereford heifer - $300. Call Nick
Cheshire, Data Processing, at ext.
2804 or 342-3069.

FOR SALE - The Senior Companion
Program is selling their fabulous
Patchwork Bean Soup Mix again this
year as a fundraiser for transpor-
tation. $2 - Please call 683-8043.
We will deliver.

FOR SALE - Beautiful, dark, hard
wood formal dining room table. In
excellent condition with mar
resistant surface. A great X-mas
gaEt, s S608 — Cali SharrisGalnck;
Financial Aid, at 345--4770.

WANTED - Metal or wood supply/
storage cabinet for Displaced
Homemakers/Single Parents Program.
Looking for long term loan or will
buy. Call Charlene or Janet at
ext. 2296.

FOR SALE - Christmas swags for sale. Beautifull forest fresh fir bough
swags decorated with lovely holiday plaid bows, satin ornaments, holly and
snow. Order yours today. Only $4.75. Call Linda Meyers at ext. 2498 or
344-6483.

FOR RENT - Charming, unfurnished three or four bedroom cottage. Wood floors,
all appliances, completely weatherized, garage, fenced yard. Great Family
home. Outside pets are acceptable. University area - 10 minutes to LCC.
Will be available on January 1. References required. $500 plus deposit.
Call Afternoon/evenings 683-7633 - Suzanne Bunker, English & Foreign Lang.

WREATHS - Help send my goddaughter to Washington, D.C. for a class trip.
Order your beautiful, fresh, fragrant 20" Christmas wreath now. Only one
style left. It contains pine cones and berries with a large red velvet

bow - $§10. A sample wreath may be seen in Research and Planning (ADM 114).
Delivery at LCC on December 10. Call Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts at ext.

2576 or Andrea (or Mary) Ellingson at 935-1854 to order your holiday wreath.

STILL AVAILABLE - Full sized Wonder hobby horse - chestnut color, like new.
Would make a great Christmas gift for child, ages 2 to 6. $35 - Call May
Fogg, LRC, at ext. 2825 or 998-6131.

WANTED - Cabin at Black Butte Ranch, to rent, from December 28 to January
3. Need to sleep four adults. Please call Pat Williams, Foundation, at
ext. 2226 or 485-3730.

WANTED - Well-seasoned fir firewood. We would like it cut and delivered

to our home. Willing to pay or barter. Please call Pat Williams, Foundation,
dtiext 2226 or 485=3730"

-Wednesday's Menu-

Soup Chicken Noodle Mini Lunch: Beef Pot Pie, Salad,
Beef Tamato Rice Veg., Roll & Btxr. 1.50
Chili
Cafeteria Beef Pot Pie 1.80 Vegetarian: Cheese & Spinach 1.50
Hot Foods: Chicken Fried Steak 1.85 Blintzen
Meat Ball San. 1.75
Lunch Wagon Chicken Fried Steak,
Vegetable: Vegetable Medley Fotatoes, Veg.,
Carrots O'Brien Roll & Btr. 2.65
Mashed Potatoes
Snack Bar Taco $1.10

Elcamino St. 1.80
Hot Park Sand 1.95



Thursday, December 4, 1986
Week 10 of Fall Term

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

PROPOSALS REQUESTED - In order to make more appropriate decisions on major
video and slide productions, Media Productions has established a biannual
call for proposals. If you are interested in producing a major work, please
contact Media Productions, ext. 2365, for a proposal format. A major work
is defined as any videotape series of five or more half-hour programs or

any sound slide program. Proposals are due Dec. 31, 1986, for Spring and
Summer 1987 productions. Another call for proposals will occur in May.
Thank you. Peggy Bernham, Media Productions

TIP - TIP (Teacher Improvement Process) consultants are now seeking teacher
clients for fall term. This is a confidential evaluation process that
assists teachers interested in improving their teaching technigues and in
brightening their perspectives. For more information, please call Jim Cobb,
ext. 2831 or Sharon Thomas, ext. 2419.

GOOD IDEAS? - Ever wonder how a bright idea becomes a reality?
Get in on the ground floor of the process by applying for an
opening on the Idea Exchange Committee. This committee reviews
and tracks suggestions staff make to improve College operations
and to save money while maintaining (or improving) the quality

of service or performance. The committee also determines awards
for those making approved suggestions. There are openings
available for all employee groups and the student body. The tentative winter
schedule is one Friday a month at 3 to 4:30 p.m. Applications are due no
later than Friday, Dec. 1l2. Please request your application from Sally Gover
ADM 114, Institutional Research, Planning, Planning, & Evaluation, or call
ext. 2576 for more information.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE - Printing/Graphics will be closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 4.
Please submit work orders for the first week of winter term by Dec. 12.

This will enable Printing/Graphics to have your work completed and ready for
you on Jan. 5. Gary Anderson, ext. 2373

WINDOW CLOSING - After Dec. 31, tax deductions for gifts to charity will be
reduced as a result of the new tax reform law. For example, a $100 gift
which this year earns a $50 deduction in zeoi"e ta brackets will merit a
$38.50 tax write off next year. The situtation is similar for gifts of
appreciated property such a2s stocks and bonds. Taxpayers who don't itemize
will lose some deductions next year. Moral: If in position, give before
PDects SIS T EC Foundation

PERS - The Public Employees' Retirement System wants to remind you that if
you wish to file a variable annuity election, or make a change from a
previous election, the election form must be on file with PERS by Dec. 31
to be effective Jan. 1, 1987. Also, do you need to change your PERS
beneficiary? If so, now's the time. Forms may be obtained in Personnel.
- Germaine Mock, ext. 2589

DONATION - Bob Vogel, Department Chairman of Electronics, has received a

donation of textbooks from the INTEL Corporation. The textbooks are from
its industrial training library and are valued at $2,100. They will be
used in the microprocessor applications classes, starting this winter.

FREE VOCATIONAL TRAINING - LCC and the Southern Willamette Private Industry
Council are looking for couples who would be interested in training to be
apartment/condominium managers. The program is a four month training and is
scheduled to begin Jan. 5. Employers in the industry indicate that couples
who succeed in this field can live adequately in a two-bedroom apartment, are
are able to relocate quickly and easily, and have a well-developed sense of
responsibility. For more details, please call Mary Jane O'Hara at ext.

2880 by 5 p.m. on Dec. 8. - Training and Development

W Pearl Harbor Anniversary Day: December 7, 1986. This marks the 45th anniversary of “a date that will live in
infamy,” the day when 200 Japanese aircraft attacked Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, the U.S. “Gibraltar of the Pacific.” The
raid, which began at 7:55 AM and lasted only an hour, left nearly 3.000 dead. almost wiped out the entire U.S.
Pacific Fleet at anchor there, and destroyed about 200 aircraft on the ground. It brought about immediate U.S. entry
into World War 11,



DON'T FORGET - The retirement party for Bill Mansell, Administrative
Services, will be December 5, 3 to 5 p.m. in the Board Room. Please
drop in and wish Bill a long and happy retirement. - Carol Beckley,
Administrative Services, ext. 2311

BUSINESS TRENDS - A seminar titled "A Lane County Business and Economic
forecast for 1987" will be presented Wednesday, Dec. 10 from 7 to 10 p.m.
It will be held at the Eugene Hilton Conference Center. The seminar will
look at national, state, and local business trends for the coming year.
The cost for the seminar is $40. For more information, please call the
LCC Business Assistance Center at 726-2255.

—~OFPPORTUNITIES=

Data Processing Program Manager, Data Processing, Management Administrator.
Closes Dec. 4.

Counselor/Instructor, part-time, call in (as needed), Counseling, Faculty.
Closes Dec. 12.

Instructor in Associate Degree and Practical Nursing Programs, .9 FTE,
temporary (winter term only), Health Occupations - Nursing, Faculty.
Closes Dec. 12.

Aide IX, 51.2% time, Health Occupations. Closes Dec. 1l2.

Data Processing/Computer Instructor, 40% time, temporary (winter term only),
Siuslaw Area Center. Closes Dec. 12.

-ADS~-

HUNGRY? - Are you yearning for a plate full of chewy lettuce topped with
crispy chunks of dry, stringy celery? Then don't come to the Student
Service Associates Bake Sale today. But, if you want luscious brownies,
chewy rich chocolate fudge and cupcakes smothered in rich frosting come

to the second floor of the Center Building between 9 and 2 today. - Daphne
James, Career Information Center, ext. 2297

WANTED - A male Arab student seeks an American Host Family for the school
year. Please call Martha Iancu at 726-2253 before 11:30 a.m. - ESL

WANTED TO RENT - 3 bedroom home with fenced yard and garage, prefer the
rural areas within a 30 mile radius, will pay $350 or less, need by Dec.
31. Please call Marie Wiles, Health Occupations, ext. 2628.

GREAT CHRISTMAS GIFTS - Motobecane Grand Touring l0-speed bike, Rigida
French tires, 21", smokey metallic gray, suede racing seat with sheepskin
cover, fenders, lock and cable, touring bag, $145. Nishiki Marina,
12-speed, 17", metallic blue, fenders, bike rack, lock and cable, $150.
Both bikes are in excellent condition. Please call Renee LoPilato at
ext. 2802, Mon. through Wed., or 687-2421 after 6 p.m.

FOR SALE - Greenie needs a new home. Please resurrect '67 VW classic.
With your mechanical talents and TLC restorative powers, this lovebug
has distinct possiblities. $500, please call Lorna Funnel, ext. 2906.

FOR SALE - Gentle Hereford cow with 7 month o0ld heifer calf, $450. Bred
Hereford heifer, $300. Please call Nick Cheshire, Data Processing, ext.
2804 or 342-3069.

FOR SALE - The Senior Companion Program is selling its fabulous Patchwork
Bean Soup Mix again this year as a fundraiser for transportation. $2,
please call 683-8043. We will deliver.

FOR SALE - Beautiful, dark, hard-wood formal dining room table. It's in
excellent condition with mar-resistant surface. A great Christmas gift,
$60. Please call Sharri Galick, Financial Aid, 345-4770.

WANTED - Metal or wood supply/storage cabinet for Displaced Homemakers/
Single Parents Program. Looking for long term loan or will buy. Call
Charlene or Janet at ext. 2296.



Monday, December 8, 1986
Week 11 of Fall Term

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

TRANSITIONS TO SUCCESS - There is a new federally funded program to provide
opportunities for displaced homemakers and single parents to become
economically self-sufficient through access to education, training and
employment services tailored to their needs. The program includes an initial
one term component of career/life planning, goal setting and esteem building
activities, subsequent enrollment in long or short term training,

cooperative work experience or on-the-job training according to each
individual's needs and job search and placement assistance. Funds are
available to assist participants with childcare and transportation throughout
the training period, as well as, tuition, fees and supplies for the first
term. Ongoing, staffed support groups are an integral part of the program.
For more information, contact Charleen MacLean in room 213 of the Center
Building, ext. 2296.

EXPANDED HOURS - Beginning Wednesday, Dec. 3, LCC's Business Assistance
Center library will expand its hours of operation. In addition to its usual
hours of 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. weekdays, the BAC library will be open every Wed.
evening until 8 p.m. (However, the library will close for Christmas and

New Year's evenings.) The BAC library is on the second floor of LCC's DTC.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES -
-Financial Services will be closed on Fri. Dec. 12 from 11:30 to 2 p.m.

-Printing/Graphics will be closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 4. Please submit
work orders for the first week of winter term by Dec. 12. This will
enable Printing/Graphics to have your work completed and ready for you
on Jan. 5.

-Student Health, Women's Center, and the Multicultural Center will be
closed from Dec. 22 through Jan. 2.

HOUSECLEANING - Attention departments that worked with Lisl Fenner to

develop grant proposals. We're cleaning our files on the second floor of the
Administration Building and plan to dispose of files relating to grant
applications and inquiries prior to Jan. 1, 1982. More recent ones will be
stored in archives for five years. If you would like to retrieve materials
you developed with Lisl prior to Jan. 1982, please call Diane Dann at ext.
2592 before Dec. 19. Thank you.

LAST CHANCE - Student Health will administer flu immunizations through Dec.
18, or until current supply of vaccine is gone. The cost is $6 per
immunization. Sandra Ing, Specialized Student Services, ext. 2665

PHONE TROUBLES LATELY? - If you have had trouble dialing an outside line, it
is due to a Central Office trunk line upgrade that Pacific NW Bell has been
performing. It has mothing to do with our new telelphone equipment. At our
request, they have agreed to complete the project during Christmas break.
The phone company apologizes for any inconvenience it may have caused you.
Donna Morgan, Campus Services, ext. 2565



ART SHOW - Regan Lee, Editor of the Denali magazine has an art show on
dilsplay in® the Women's'Center from 12 to 3 until Dec. 12. The Women's Center
is located on the second floor of the Center Building. Jill Bradley,
Women's Program, ext. 2352

THOUGHTFULNESS APPRECIATED - Thanks to everyone for their thoughtfulness
during my recent hospitalization - I enjoyed the flowers and cards immensely.
The recuperation time is going to be a little longer than anticipated and
I'm not up to a lot of visitors or phone calls yet. I miss you all and am
looking forward to the time I am able to come back. Jane Wojcik, Health
Occupations

GOODBYE PLANNED - Come say goodbye and good luck to Chuck Lamb and Wilma
Luckey on their retirement from LCC's Data Processing Department. Chuck
has been with the College for 18% years and Wilma for 20 years. The party
will be on Fri. Dec. 19, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Board Room. Shirley
Baldwin, Data Processing, ext.2245.

FREE CONCERT - a concert will be held on Thur., Dec. 11 at 8 p.m. on the main
stage of the Performing Arts Department. Providing entertainment will be

the LCC Symphonic Band, the Chamber Choir, the Women's Chorus, and the
Percussion Ensemble. Mark your calendar now and attend this special holiday
concert. Lori Bell, Performing Arts, ext. 2202.

—-ADS-

FOR SALE - Christmas swags for sale. Beautiful forest-fresh fir bough
swags decorated with lovely holiday plaid bows, satin ornaments, holly and
snow. Order yours today. Only $4.75. Call Linda Myers at ext. 2498 or
344-6483.

FOR SALE - two down, mummy type, sleeping bags, good condition, $60 and $75,
or both for $120. “cCall™udy® North, CWE;fest’2509"cr 683=1530%

WREATHS - Say Merry Christmas to your friends with a beautiful Christmas
wreath on your front door. The cost is $15 and the proceeds will help
provide scholarships for volleyball players. Place your order now at the
Athletics Office, ext. 2215. Judy Ward

FOR SALE - 1972 Chevrolet Kingswood Wagon, has.provided excellent trans-
portation for our family for 119,000 miles. Power steering, brakes, and rear
window. Asking $890 or best offer. Call Tom Reimer at ext. 2392 or 344-7903.

FOR SALE - Greenie needs a new home. Resurrect my '67 VW classic with your
mechanical talents and TLC. This lovebug has distinct possibilities. $500
cash, or best offer. Call Lorna Funnell, ext. 2906.

BREAD-WINNING WIVES

Nearly 5 million wives earn more than their husbands, according to a recent Census

Report. Put another way, wives outearn husbands among 20 percent of America’s working
couples—up 3 percent from 5 years ago.
——  The top wage-earning wife typically works full time, is a college graduate, has no young
children, and works in an administrative or managerial job. Thirty-four percent are aged
25-34; 25 percent aged 35-44; 18 percent aged 45-54; 11 percent aged 55-64; and 2 percent
65 and older.
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DAILY Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

TELEPHONE ANSVIERING DEVICE OR MODEM USERS - If you have either a telephone
answering machine or a modem that you use in conjunction with a telephone
line, please inform Donna Morgan at ext. 2565. The new phone system treats
these a little differently than did the old system. In order for the
machines to function properly, the phone switch needs to know where they are.

DID YOU KNOW? - Any donation of egquipment or materials or other assets to
LCC or to the LCC Foundation for use in College programs must first be
approved by the appropriate vice president or dean before it is formally
accepted. Gifts are receipted through the LCC Foundation to ensure that
equipment and materials are properly recorded for inventory purposes and to
ensure prompt acknowledgement to the donor.

Any donation of equipment, materials, or other assets that involves a cost
to the College of $100 or more must be approved by the President or designee.
A brief written plan for use of the equipment/materials is submitted to the
appropriate vice president or dean and must include plans for the storage
and distribution of donated equipment or materials.

A letter of acceptance (or rejection) of donated equipment or materials is
issued by the LCC Foundation Office within 30 days of the offer. The letter
must include a full description of the equipment or materials donated.
Copies of the acceptance letter are distributed to the College property
control manager in the Purchasing Department and to the appropriate
department administrator involved in the gift transaction.

TAKE ADVANTAGE - One of the benefits of working at LCC is the opportunity to
enroll in one credit or one noncredit class each term with no tuition
charge. However, did you know that you absolutely must have the completed
tuition waiver at the time you register. A request to enroll in a tuition-
free class is initiated by the employee by completing a Tuition Waiver form,
securing all necessary signatures, and forwarding the request to Personnel
Services for determination of eligibility. Approved requests are then
returned to the employee by Personnel Services.

INSTRUCTORS - Instructors who want material on reserve in the Learning
Resource Center for winter term need to bring the material to the reserve
desk for processing by Dec. 19. If you have any questions, please call
Jeremy Gunn, ext. 2273.

TODAY - A seminar titled "A Lane County Business and Economic Forecast for
1987" will be presented today from 7 to 10 p.m. It will be held at the
Eugene Hilton Conference Center. The seminar will look at national, state
and local business trends for the coming year. The cost for the seminar is
$40. For more information please call the LCC Business Assistance Center
she  (EEiEs AEEE

PROPOSALS REQUESTED - In order to make more appropriate decisions on major
video and slide productions, Media Productions has established a biannual
call for proposals. If you are interested in producing a major work, please
contact Media Productions, ext. 2365, for a proposal format. A major work
is defined as any videotape series of five or more half-hour programs or

any sound slide program. Proposals are due Dec. 31, 1986, for Spring and
Summer 1987 productions. Another call for proposals will occur in May.
Thank you. Peggy Bernham, Media Productions

LET'S RECREATE -

The Rain Deer Relays will be held on Dec. 12 at noon. Men's,

. women's, and co-ed teams may enter 440 and 880 yard relay
competitions, as well as the Mile Medley. Prizes will be
awarded to winners.

Fall bowling begins on Dec. 12 at the Emerald Lanes at 2 p.m.
There will be three per team with a blind handicap used to
determine winners. Sign up in the IM Office by noon, Dec.l2.

Contact Bob Foster in the Intramural Office for further details.



BOARD MEETS TODAY - LCC's Board of Education meeting for December will be

Hedicia Ea7izs OIS

tonight in ADM 216.

The agenda includes possible

purchase of microcomputers and software for Mechanics and the Downtown Tech

Center,

further discussion and possible action on a Local Area Network for

the Administration Building, discussion of Oregon Community College
Association legislative initiatives, discussion of a possible funding
election next Spring, Program Advisory Committee annual reports, appointments
to Advisory Committees, and appointment of a College Budget Committee

member.

Among personnel matters,

two retirements will be considered.
leaves Dec.

Kitterman, Financial Services Manager,

THEET

Margaret (Marty)
Program since its inception in 1971, also leaves Dec.

Stauffer,

Thelma
31 after 20 years at

director of the Retired Senior Volunteer

Bl

WREATHS - Did you order a lovely wreath from Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts?

Your wreath may be picked up today after 2 p.m.
Please have your payment with you.
Thanks very much for your support.

1L/

Mary Ellingson.
ext.

Lamberts,

2576

in Julie's office, ADM
Checks should be made out to
Julie Aspinwall-

FOUNDATION LETTERS - Will departments that have received letters from
the Foundation for staff who are no longer with LCC or for workstudy

students, please return them to the Foundation Office.
ext.

Williams,

2810

Thank you. Pat

PARTY FOR MARTY - Marty Stauffer, Director of RSVP, will be retiring at

the end of the month.
I EromE 28 toMAND R,
located at 996 Jefferson in Eugene.
behind the office on 673 W.
as she becomes a retiree and/or a volunteer.

on Wed., Dec.

FOR SALE - Thomas color-glo
sheet music and bench.

You

O ERSS T

-ADS-

pick up.

organ with rhythm box.
Call Wendell Anderson,

You are invited to attend a party honoring Marty

at the Kaufman Senior Center.

Additional parking is available
Please drop in and wish Marty well

It is

Eliz Boyington, 683-8043

It includes earphones,
BAGE S e RO R

CHRISTMAS GIFTS - Give that special someone,who doesn't fit the ordinary,

arcollorEilS T =Shib- N Erom s the
upcoming performances of Bye Bye Birdie are selling out quickly.

Performing Arts Department.

Also, the

Both

of these items would make an exciting gift of love for that special

someone.
2202°;

wcchasdlx

Potato Cheess
Oregon Vegetable
Chili

Yeal Alfred 1.85
Lasagne 1.65
Fistwich w/Cole Slaw 1,55

Broccoli
Scallaped Potatoes
Stewed Tomatoes

Taco $1.10; Tostada $1.10
Hot Beef Sendwich 1,95
w/Potatoes

Lesagne, Salad, Veg.,
Roll & Btr. 1.50

Cottage Cheese Balls,
Yeq., Salad 1.50

Veal Alfred, Potatoes,
Broccoli, Roll & Butter
2,65

For information,

Thursdq

Cheesy FPea
Ham & Bean
Chili

Beef Burgundy 1.75
Baked Ham w/Fruit Sc. 1.65
Shrimp Toast 1.55

Peas
Nood lea
Corn

Taco $1.10; Enchilada
only 1.15; w/beans 1.50
Hot Pork Sandwich 1.95

Beef Burgundy, Salad,
Veg., Roll & Btr. 1,50

Daviled Egg w/Veg.,
Salad, Roll 1.50

Saked Ham w/Seuce,
Salad, Peas, Roll
& Butter 2.45

please call Lori Bell at the Box Office,

Fridey

Creem of Lettuce
Sevory Chicken
Chili

Fish Sardinia 1.7%
Pork Chop Suey 1.65
Pizza Burger 1,55

Parsley Buttered Potatoes
French Cut Green Beans
Crooked Neck Squash

Taco $1.10
Chili Relleno 1.75
Fried Chicken 1.45

Chop Suey, Saled, Veg.
Roll & Btr. 1,50

Egg Roll 1,50
Fried Rice, Veg

Fish Sardinia,
Potetoes, Green Besns,
foll & Butter 2.45

ext.

MAKE IT HOME
FOR. THE HOLIDAYS

Designate a Driver
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I HE Thursday, December 11, 1986

Week 11 of Fall Term

DAII f. Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

LEADERS SELECTED - Judy Dresser, Sandra Ing, and Linda Loft are among
160 women nationwide who have been chosen to participate in the
"Leaders Project,” an international leadership training program for
two-year college women administrators. They will be working on
research projects to aid LCC. 1In addition, they will participate in
special regional workshops and national conferences and work with other
women in top-ranked administrative positions.

The "Leaders Project" is designed to help women improve the skills they
need to assume major decision-making roles in two-year institutions.,
Participants are chosen for their interest in advancement in two-year
college administration and the quality of their proposed project to
develop new skills as well as benefit their home institutions.

Watch future Dailies for more information about their individual
projects.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES =

- Financial Services will be closed tomdrrow, Dec. 12, from 11:30
EQ= 2 pieme

- Printing/Graphics will be closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 4. Please
submit work orders for the first week of winter term by Dec. 12. This
will enable Printing/Graphics to have your work completed and ready for
you on Jan. 5.

- Student Health, Women's Center, and the Multicultural Center will
be closed from Dec. 22 through Jan. 2.

- Foodservice Hours -
Tue.,, Dec, 16 and Wed., Dec. 17:

Cafeteria =7 a.m. to 1:30 pLm.
SnackEEars =8 1= 0N a0 me St oSN PR,

Thurs,sbDece. 18:through! Janis 2
Snacks Bar Only =738 08 acm. ol 38D ms.
Our regular hours will resume on Mon., Jan. 5.

FREE CONCERT - A concert will be held today at 8 p.m. on the main stage
of the Performing Arts Building. Providing entertainment will be the
LCC Symphonic Band, the Chamber Choir, the Women's Chorus, and the
Percussion Ensemble. This is an event you won't want to miss. Lori
Bell, Performing Arts, ext. 2202

MORE PHONE PROBLEMS? - If occasionally you seem to lose your
forward-busy or other programmed features on your phone, it is probably
due to the "fine-tuning" that is still occurring on our new phone
switch., System changes generally occur at night and may require that
you reprogram your phone the next morning. Once we meet "system
acceptance," the need for reprogramming these features will no longer
“be necessary. Thank you for your patience., Please call if you have
any problems or questions, Donna Morgan, Campus Services, ext. 2565

KUDOS = Thanks to the caring friendsrwho have helped brighten the
Performing Arts lobby by donating the lovely plants. When you have a
chance, stop by to see the improvement., Again, thank you! Lori Bell,
ext. 2202 :

GIVING TREE - Barrels for dropping off non-perishable food and gift
items for Campus Ministries are located in the Bookstore. Bring in an
item, and become eligible to enter in two drawings. Gift items need to
be wrapped and labeled with approximate age range and whether it is for
a boy, girl, man or woman., The first drawing is Fri., Dec. 12 at 3
p.m. You need not be there to win. Winners of first drawing can be
eligible for second drawing by re-entering with another donation.

Thank you for your contributions. April Carey, ext. 2556



COMPUTER EXPLORATIONS - The Business Department

will hold its third and final exploratory training
session this Friday, from 2 to 5 p.m. Explore

Lotus 1-2-3, Framework II, and DataBase Manager II.
The class will take place in room 202 of the Business
Building. Call ext. 2221 for more information.

APPOINTED - President Turner has appointed a committee to receive requests
for Management Personal Development funds. The MPD Committee includes Sue
Colvin, Personnel Services; Jim Dunne, Mass Communication; Larry Murray,
Community Education; Dee Tipping, Student Services; and Larry Warford,
Office of the President, chair. Managers may pick up application forms
and guidelines from Personnel Services or Office of the President.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - 1972 Chevrolet Kingswood Wagon. It has provided excellent
transportation for our family for 119,000 miles. Power steering, brakes,

and rear window. Asking $890 or best offer. Call Tom Reimer at ext. 2392
or 344-7903,

FOR SALE - Looking for that special Christmas gift? Then you will want to
see the assortment of handmade ornaments and unique gifts crocheted and
decorated by mom., Cindi Tedder, Mass Comm., Forum 107, ext. 2475

CHRISTMAS SHOPPING AT THE BOOKSTORE - Remember there are many small and
big items for gift giving in the Bookstore. We are open Monday through
Thursday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Friday 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. At a loss for

what to get -~ remember the Bookstore has gift certificates. April Carey,
ext. 2556 :

FOR SALE - Computer, CPM system, 5 megabyte hard disk with single disk
drive. Comes with WordStar, American Heritage Dictionary, The Word, and
over 100 different programs including accounting and games. $500., Call
Bill Powell at ext. 2419 or 485-0878.

ONE LEFT - Lonely Yorkie Puppy needs home. Price reduced for quick sale
to $250., This female puppy is ready to make some lucky person a wonderful
Christmas gift. Call Cherrill Hemminger, Adult Ed., at 746-5090 or ext.
2508,

FOR SALE - IBM Correcting Selectric Typewriter, $425. Huffy Sante Fe
firls bike, $25, Double bed,walnut-finish bookcase, headboard, $20. Call
Ann Barrett, Media Productions, ext., 2366.

FOR SALE - One-way AMTRAK ticket from Eugene to San Diego. Leave Dec., 15
at 5:30 p.m. $50 or best offer. Call Arlene Boyles at 942-0019.

®
Final Exam Schedule: Dec 15 - 19
M, W,F,MW,MF,WF,MWF, MUWHF,MUWH,
and starts at R A A e TEe
vY j 3
0700 or 0730 your exam day and time will be on F, 0700-0850 E-i0900:1050
0800 or 0830 . your exam day and.timeé will be on M, 08000950 " U, 08000950 -
0900 or 0930 "~ your exam day and time will be on W, 0800-0950 - H, 08000950
1000 or 1030 |° 7 7 yourexam day'and time will be on:M, 1000-1150" | U, 1000-1150
1100 or 1130 = your exam day and time will be on W, 1000-1150 ' H, 1000-1150
1200 or 1230 your exam day and time will be on M, 1200-1350 ; U, 1200-1350
1300 or 1330 your exam day and.ﬂm'wiﬂ be on W, 1200-1350 S - H, 1200-1350
1400 or 1430 : your exam day and time will be on M, 1400-1550 | - U, 1400-1550
1500 or 1530 : your exam day and time will be on W, 1400-1550 - H, 1400-1550
1600 or 1630 your exam day and time will be on M, 1600-1750 U, 1600-1750
1700 or 1730 your exam day and time will be on W, 1600-1750 H, 1600-1750
1800.0r LATER Evening classes, those that meet at 1800 or later, will have final exams
during FINAL EXAM WEEK at the regulariy scheduled class time.




Monday, December 15, 19586
Finals Week

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

MORE HIGH-TECH - Using funds from a Vocational Education Program
Improvement grant, LCC's Board of Education bought microcomputers and
related equipment last week for the lMechanics Department ($32,385) and the
Downtown Tech Center ($9,230). A proposal to fund a local area network of °
computers in the Administration Building was referred to the College
Budget Committee for consideration next Spring.

In other business, the Board appointed Peter Sorenson of Eugene to the
Budget Committee, approved retirements for Thelma Xitterman of Financial
Services (20 years) and Marty Stauffer of RSVP (15 years), accepted
resignations from XKristin Bach of ESL and Vice President Bill Berry, and
hired Jan Eliot of Eugene as a CWE/Training and Development coordinator,
Jerald Seifert of the Linfield College Theatre as a Performing Arts
instructor, and Vicki Ellison, Adult Education secretary, as a secretary
in the 0Office of the President.

The Board's session last Wednesday night was one of sweetness and
(flickering) light. Board member Jim Pitney of Junction City brought ZXmas
"yvummies" for the twelfth consecutive year. Jim and wife, Betty, spent a
day in the kitchen creating 8-10 kinds of candies and cookies. "Our love
for LCC is worth it," said Jim. "We wish you a Merry Christmas this way."
The on-again, off-again lights (seen through the Board Room windows) were
on the posts outside the east side of the Business Building. One of these
Christmases, Santa will bring maintenance monies.,

WHAT'S DONE IS DUNNE - Jim Dunne, Mass Communication Department Head, has
just been appointed for the third time to the Board of Directors of the
Oregon Association of Broadcasters. Dunne, who has been at LCC since
1977, will serve a two=-year term. He was one of two educators chosen.
The OAB is a professional organization whose purpose is to serve
commercial broadcasting and the people of the Oregon.

ELECTED - Ted Kotsakis, Mechanics, is new the new chairman of the 1987
Management Steering Committee., Lynn Richmond, DTC, is vice chair; Dave
Wienecke, Campus Services, is secretary. Richmond also heads the
committee on direct compensation. The committee on indirect compensation
is chaired by John Bernham, Counseling. Others on the MSC: Dee Tipping,
Student Services; Germaine Mock, Personnel Services; Bob lMarshall,
Admissions; and Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement. Other managers
who would like to serve on either of the two compensatlon committees
should contact the respective chairman.

THE CHRISTMAS PARTY IS FRIDAY - And what a great party it will be, It
will be held at the Red Lion Motor Inn at 7:30 p.m. with the Emmett
Williams Quartet providing music, fine hors d'oeuvres, special
entertainment, and the best people in town. It's Christmas time, folks,
come on and join the rest of us. Tickets are $7 per person and they will
be on sale at the DTC bookstore until Wednesday and at the main campus
Bookstore until Thursday noon. May I have the first dance? Don't forget
the special $25 room rate if you choose to stay overnight. For more
information, please call Tom Birkenhead, ext. 2221.

EMERGENCY PHONES - Under the new telephone system, red telephones are
hooked up to ring in the Security Office for emergencies only. Please do
not try to use these phones to dial other extensions. Donna Morgan,
Campus Services, ext. 2565

THANK YOU - A big thank you goes out to Alice Whitenack, Debbie Bernhard,
Kathy Russell, and Gail Hemsoth for helping me train 40 volunteers this
term to tutor basic skills of reading and writing to adult non-readers.
Your help and expertise have been invaluable to me! Liz Coleman, ESL,
exti 2919

LRC DEADLINE - Instructors who want to reserve material for winter term in
the Learning Resource Center need to bring the material to the reserve
desk for processing by Dec. 19. If you have any questions, please call
Jeremy Gunn, ext. 2273,



SPREAD THE WORD - Faculty and staff are encouraged to utilize the
facilities in the cafeteria and second floor Center Building. Currently
there are two areas in the cafeteria with a total of three tables and one
podium and two areas on the second floor Center Building available for
use. These would be ideal places to disseminate information to students
about classes or services available to them. We would like to keep these
areas scheduled with three primary activity types: local vendors;
community service groups; and LCC faculty and student service departments.,
For more information regarding scheduling and location of facilities,
please call Sally Meadow, Student Activities, ext. 2336.

GOOD DEEDS DEPARTMENT - Campus Ministry is in desperate need of either
departments to adopt a LCC family, or food and toys. If you can help or
will adopt a family, contact LCC Campus Ministry at ext. 2814.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES -
Learning Resource Center -
Closed on Friday, Dec., 19, from 11 to 12.

Institutional Advancement -
Closed from Dec. 22 to Jan. 4.

Health & PE/Athletics -
Closed on Wednesday, Dec. 31, from 1 to 5 p.m. for
inservice,

Career Information Center -
Closed from Dec, 22 to 29 and Dec. 31 to Jan. 2.

PRIZE WINNER - A cuddly teddy bear was the Christmas ticket drawing prize
that went to Bonny Ross in the Study Skills Department. Congratulations,
Bonny. Tom Birkenhead. ext. 2221

FAREWELL FETE - Staff are invited to wish Bill Berry well at a farewell
party on Wednesday, Dec., 17, at 3 p.m. in the northeast corner of the
cafeteria. Food, drink, and festivities are planned. For more
information, contact Larry Warford, ext, 2302.

ANOTHER GOOD-BYE - Come say good-bye and good luck to Chuck Lamb and Wilma
Luckey on their retirement from LCC's Data Processing Department. Chuck
has been with the College for 18 1/2 years and Wilma for 20 years. The
party will be on Friday, Dec. 19, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Board Room. For
more details, call Shirley Baldwin, Data Processing, ext. 2245,

CHRISTMAS SPIRIT - The toy collection continues through Dec. 19 for abused
children at WomenSpace, a shelter home for abused women and children.
Gifts don't have to be wrapped. New or good used toys needed. Clean your
child's toy box for toys they could part with for these sad but special
children, ages infant to 15. Cash for buying toys accepted too. Thanks!
Sue Thompson, HOPE, ext. 2271, 2215, 689-4487 (evenings)

—ADS—

FOR SALE - 1983 4-door Nissan Stanza sedan, loaded with extras, including
air conditioning, a real gem - must see, $5200, call ext. 2446 or
485-4516,

FOR SALE - Christmas swags for sale still. Beautiful forest-fresh fir
bough swags decorated with lovely holiday plaid bows, satin ornaments,
holly and snow. Order yours today. Only $4.75. Call Linda Meyers at
ext, 2498 or 344-6483,

=OPPORTUNITIES-
Secretary III, ll-month position, Electronics,
classified, closes Dec. 29.

Director, Adult Ed, Retired Senior Volunteer
Program (RSVP), Management Administrator,
closes Dec. 29.

Trainer/Instructional Aide, Work Activity Center,
Aide III, classified, closes Dec. 29.

Administrative Assistant I, Temporary, Jan. 1987 to
Jan. 1988, Oregon Small Business Dev. Center,
classified, closes Dec. 29,




Wednesday, December 17, 1935
Finals Week

Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 25851

SETTLEMENT SOON - The federal government's claim that LCC got too much
Title IV monies for student aid in the late seventies and early eighties
may be settled soon. Pending resolution, the Department of Education
reduced LCC's student aid grants by $115,906 in each of the 1985-86 and
the 1986-87 years. Vice President Jack Carter says that should cover any
demand for restitution (though he doesn't think LCC owes any) and restore
LCC's full yearly student aid allocation. The College expects to hear
soon if the Audit Review Branch of USDE agrees.

PRIVILEGE AND PLEASURE - A very warm thanks to all of my friends who came
to my retirement party on Dec., 5 and for the generous gift certificate.
It's been a privilege and a pleasure to work with all of you. Your
zindness and support will always be fondly remembered. DIPill Illansell

DON'T FORGET - The farewell party for Bill Berry is today at 3 p.m. in the
northeast corner of the cafeteria. Food, drink, and festivities are
planned. All staff are invited come wish Bill good luck. For nmore
information, contact Larry Warford, ext. 2302,

REMINDER TO STAFF - There is still time to purchase your tickets for the
staff Christmas Party on Dec, 19. This is a wonderful opportunity for our
College 'family' to visit and have fun together. Hope to see you there.
Jacquelyn Belcher, Vice President, Instructional Branch

RATES INCREASE AND DECREASE - HNew insurance rate schedules for classified
and management staff will take effect on Jan. 1 (December payroll)., Zlue
Cross dental rates will increase by three per cent., Vision Service Plan
vision rates will decrease slightly., MNew rate schedules are posted on the
bulletin board in Personnel, If you would like copies of the rate
schedules, please contact liarie Nelson, Personnel Services, at ext. 2590.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULES -

The College will be closed Dec, 24, 25, 256 and Jan. 1.

— Bookstore - Dec, 17 and 18
Open for buy back - 8 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.
Closed Dec. 22, 23, 29,

- Daily - There will be no Daily from Dec. 22 through Jan. 5.
Publication will resume on Jan. 7.

- Foodservice Hours -
Wednesday, Dec, 17:
Gafteteria =7 domesto 1:30 pLms
Snack Bar — 1li0:30 a.m, to 5 p.m,

Thursday, Dec. 18 through Jan. 2:
SnackBarGniy =N 308 a . me ste S8 n s

Qur regular hours will resume on MMonday, Jan 5.
- Foundation - Closed Dec. 19 through Jan. 1.

=

-1 T —
-—Healtno Oc

0

Gpacions — Clused o gan 2.
- lath Department = Closed Dec, 18 from 12 to 2 p.m,
Closed Dec, 31 from 2 ta 5 p.i.
Closed Jan. 2.
iledia Productions - Closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 1.

Word Processing - Closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 2.
Printing/Graphics — Closed Dec. 24 through Jan. 2.



XMAS GIFTS? - If you haven't shopped yet for Grampa, consider a surplus
Campus Services John Deere 2240 Tractor, 2-wheel drive, 3-cycle diesel,
with back-hoe and front-end loader. Price: $12-13,000. If that's too
rich for you, Mechanics has a surplus $5,000 flat-bed utility trailer;
Work Activity Center has a blister-pack machine for $3,500. Sorry the
Mechanics Department's 1977 Ford ($1,150) and the Welding Program's iron
stamping machine ($1,601) have been picked off by other enthusiastic
buyers,

-.ADS_

NEEDED - Media Productions would like to borrow a Christmas color wheel,
Please contact Christi Atkinson, ext. 2372, if you can lend one during the
month of January.

FOR SALE - 1983 4-door Nissan Stanza sedan, loaded with extras, including

air conditioning, a real gem - must see, $5200, call Jay Marston, Science,
ext. 2446 or 485-4516.

FOR SALE - Two computer printers: Commodore Dot Matrix - $85; Silver Reed
Daisy Wheel - $175, Both in excellent condition., Call BJO Ashwill, at
ext., 2660 or 2204,

FOR SALE - Beautiful solid oak plant stand - $75. It can be seen in Roonm

125 of the Center Building or contact Jim Dieringer, Campus Ministry at
extiea2814;

FUNDRAISER - 1987 calendar featuring artwork of disabled people from
across the USA - $7 helps bring art to disabled children. call BJO
Ashwill, Counseling, ext. 2660,

Presents To Give

Yourself
* Walk instead of ride.
Y e e — - e ® Give yourself a compliment.

® Search out a long-lost friend.

® Look at the stars.

e Use a new word.

® Open up to the person closest to you.
e Forget an old grudge.

® Help a stranger.

* Try a new food.
® Be thankful.
e Listen to the rain on the roof.
. ) e Feed the ducks.
- ® Jump in a pile of leaves.
=g = e Tell someone you love them.
A ® Hold a hand.
2 DR ...‘b., ® Listen to what you hear.
i?:.,‘ *“;‘ ! e Sign up for a class.
. ;:‘:“ v e Do something you've always wanted to do.
"-ﬂ\  Say yes.
A ® Learn something new.
Y 7 ® Hug someone.
) 7774 ; i e Return something you 've borrowed.
P A e Laugh at yourself.
= & * Turn off the TV and talk.
e 3 T ; » Keep a secret.
¥ —r| % L ; ® Practice courage in one :,rnall way.
: #:- m‘r:;'_ =T = ® Warm a heart.

; NN ® Laugh at yourself.
- : l RNSNISE * Enjoy silence.
~ TS * Smell a flower.
o . ¢ Send a card to someone forno reason.
/ \ A e Tell someone how much you appreciate
them.
® Encourage a young person.
® Tell a joke.
e Volunteer some time.
® Watch the sun set.
® Let someone love you.

From Crossroads 3:4 Oct/Nov/Dec 1985 b. 2
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DAII (i Editor: Diane Prokop, ext. 2591

INTERIM VICE PRESIDENT NAMED - Paul Colvin, director of Campus Services at
LCC, has been named the College's interim vice president for
Administrative Services. He takes over for Bill Berry, who leaves Dec, 31
to become business manager at St. Charles County Community College at St.
Peters, Kans.

Colvin will serve from Jan. 1 until a new vice president is appointed and
takes office, says President Richard #. Turner, III. That could be in
about six months, Turner said. Colvin has indicated that he will not be a
candidate for the permanent appointment as vice president.

The interim vice presidency is the fifth managerial role assigned Colvin
since he joined LCC in 1970 as a researcher., 'In 1973 he became director
of institutional research and planning. He became director of information
services in 1978, director of facilities services in 1979, and director of
campus services in 1984,

COLLEGE-WIDE COFFEE - Today, from 2:30 to 4 p.m. there will be a
College-wide coffee hosted by Adult Basic Education/High School Completion
and Cooperative Work Experience Departments. It will be held in
Apprenticeship Room 201. All staff are invited. There will be a drawing
for lunch for two at the Renaissance Room. There's a rumor that Santa may
be there. Ho! Ho! Ho! For more information, call Debbie Powers, ext, 2374,

SAVE MONEY - You still have time before Dec. 31 to donate by cash or
payroll deduction to the President's Club. If you choose to put your
money in the LCC-American Association of Women in Community and Junior
Colleges (LCC-AAWCJC) account, please direct it that way on the form
available from Pat Williams in the Foundation QOffice (ext. 2810). Helen
Hunter, Telecommunications and Instructional Support, ext. 2360

HOT OFF THE PRESS - The LCC library has some new books of interest to you
readers out there:

Fatherhood - Bill Cosby

A Perfect Spy - John Le Carre

The One Minute Manager Gets Fit - Kenneth Blanchard

Manual of Oregon Trees and Shrubs - Warren Randall

An Illustrated Dictionary of Word Processing = Larry Langman

The Oregon Trail: A Photographic Journey - Bill tloeller

Maya Deren Experimental Films - video recording
Check it out!
YOU REALLY WENT OUT OF YOUR WAY DEPARTMENT - Thank you, Cherrill
Hemminger - AE, Debora Coehlo - HSC, and the people in Testing for
searching through years and years of records to get the information I
needed. Dave Wienecke, Campus Services, ext., 2564,
1987 DEADLINES FOR HEALTH OCCUPATIONS PROGRAMS
Applications available in Admissions Office - December 1, 1986

Completed applications can be returned to Admissions after January 2, 1987 to
deadline date. '

Early Deadlines Deadlines Notified by
ASSOCIATE DEGREE NURSING: 4=24-87 5=22-87
PRACTICAL NURSING: ) 4=24-87 5=22-87
RESPIRATORY CARE: 5=8-87 7-31-87 8-28-87
DENTAL ASSISTING: 7=-31=87 ®8-28=-87
DENTAL HYGIENE: 5-=15-87 6-12-87
MEDICAL OFFICE ASSISTING: 5-8-87 6=19-87 7-17-87

*If your admissions criteria point total is ten (10) or greater, you will be
notified of early acceptance into the Dental Assisting Program within thirty (30)
days of the receipt of your admission materials and test score by the Health

Occupations Department.



RESERVE - Instructors wanting material on reserve in the Learning Resource
Center for Winter Term need to bring the material to the reserve desk for
processing by the 19th of December. If you have questions, call Jeremy
Gunn, ext. 2273.

CLOSED - The Warehouse, Purchasing, Surplus Property, and Typewriter
Repair will be closed on Dec., 23 from 1 to 3 p.m.

—=ADS-

NEEDED - I need a ride to work in the mornings for winter term. I live at
1034 N. 3rd Place in Springfield. Will share expenses. Call Jerry
Sirois, Counseling, at ext. 2329 or 746-4513.

SPECIAL, SPECIAL, SPECIAL - Another great gift idea from the Bookstore =
Selected LCC mugs, regularly $4.95 - now .99. April Carey, ext. 2256

NEEDED - Media Productions would like to borrow a Christmas color wheel.
please contact Christi Atkinson, ext. 2372, if you can lend one during the
month of January.

FOR SALE - Two computer printers: Commodore Dot Matrix - $85; Silver Reed
Daisy Wheel - $175. Both in excellent condition. Call BJO Ashwill, at
ext. 2660 or 2204.

FOR SALE - Beautiful solid oak plant stand - $75. It can be seen in Room
125 of the Center Building or contact Jim Dieringer, Campus Ministry at
ext. 2814.

FUNDRAISER - 1987 calendar featuring artwork of disabled people from
across the USA - $7 helps bring art to disabled children. Call BJO
Ashwill, Counseling, ext. 2660,

-EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES-

- Secretary I, temporary 6-month position, Jan. to Jun. 1987, 50% Health &
PE, 50% Athletics, classified, closes Dec. 30.

- Information Coordinator, Specialist VIII, Financial Aid, classified,
closes Dec. 30,
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